

Metropolitan Washington Council, AFL-CIO

815 16th Street, NW, • Washington, DC 20006 • (202) 974-8150 • Fax (202) 974-8152

An AFL-CIO "Union City"

Executive Board

Officers

Dyana Forester
President (UFCW 400)

Andrew Washington
1st Vice Present (AFSCME Cncl 20)

Jim Griffin (IBEW 1900)
2nd Vice President (IBEW 1900)

Herb Harris
3rd Vice President (IBT/BLET)

Lisa Wilsonia Blackwell-Brown
Secretary (UFCW 1994)

Eric Bunn
Treasurer (AFGE District 14)

Members

Greg Bowen (ATU 689) Dena Briscoe (APWU) Donna Brockington (DC CLUW) Robin Burns (DCNA) Chuck Clay (IATSE 22) Jaime Contreras (SEIU 32BJ) Elizabeth Davis (WTU 6) George Farenthold (OPEIU 277) Dan Fields (SEIU 722) Steven Frum (NNU) Don Havard (IUOE 99) Ann Hoffman (NOLSW, UAW 2320) Roxie Mejia (Painters DC 51) Wanda Shelton-Martin (NUHHCE 1199DC) Michael Spiller (OPEIU 2) Gina Walton (AFGE 1975)

Trustees

Djawa Hall (1199 SEIU) Robert Hollingsworth (AFSCME 2776) Dave Richardson (AFGE 12)

HB 1237 – Memorandum of Understanding for State Personnel

House Appropriations Committee February 24, 2021 SUPPORT

TO: Hon. Maggie McIntosh, Chair, and members of the House Appropriations

Committee

FROM: Dyana Forester, President

On behalf of our 150,000 union members affiliated with the Council throughout Metropolitan Washington D.C. including about 110,000 residents in Calvert, Charles, Montgomery, Prince George's, and St. Mary's counties, we thank you for the opportunity to provide written testimony in strong support of House Bill 1237.

We believe that it is only right and fair to protect state workers' rights and fund each memorandum of understanding that workers meet whether through negotiations or binding arbitration.

Collective bargaining is an essential right that we must protect at all costs. History has shown us that it is the best means for raising wages in America. Through collective bargaining, working people have earned higher wages, better benefits, and safer workplaces. Requiring funding in Maryland to protect and implement that bargaining is simply the right thing. The Metropolitan Washington Council is proud to stand in solidarity with the state workers of Maryland and we respectfully ask for you to do that same with a favorable report in support of this bill.

In Solidarity, Dyana Forester